
Landed and Jumping Right Back In

They say returning to overseas life and ministry after being away always takes
some time to readjust. I prepared myself to feel a bit lost and be ready to
expect many changes while I was gone for 6 months, and while there have
been changes and some readjusting, I've been so pleasantly surprised to see
how life-giving it has been to jump right back in where I left off. My friends
picked me up at the airport after my day of flying and a few days later I was
back at my Thai church, welcomed back by dear friends. I wasted no time on
getting back to driving my moped and meeting with Prim to catch up, and I'm
back just in time to also celebrate students' big education milestones. It's so
good to be back!



Our Biggest Summer Team Yet!

Every summer while US college students are on vacation we have students
who decide to give up 5 weeks of their summer to come to Thailand to build
relationships with Thai students and share the Gospel. This summer we have
our biggest team yet with 22 students! They have been doing a great job going
out on campus and braving the heat to share the Gospel in a way that many of
them have never done before. Please pray that each of them grows closer to
God through their time here and that new Thai students join our ministry
through building relationships with this summer team.

Events and English Club

Unlike the US school schedule, "back to school time" for Thailand starts mid-
June, so the fact that we can have a group of US college students on a
missions trip here allows us to meet a lot of freshmen who are away from home
for the first time and looking for a place to belong. We had our first of two big
events with our US Culture 4th of July Party, and we were so excited to have
over 50 Thai students attend. Please pray that these new students experience
love and acceptance in this Christian community as many are very homesick



and feeling lonely as it can be hard to make new friends.

In addition to starting off the year with big events, we also have started hosting
English Club meetings every week to build relationships with Thai students and
help them practice speaking English. Many students are excited to meet native
English speakers and build confidence in speaking English. We were shocked
to have so many students sign up! Please pray that students continue to attend
our weekly meetings and through building relationships with us it gives us
opportunities to welcome them into our community to hear more about Christ.

Thank you for your prayers and support that allow me to live and work here in
Southern Thailand. It's so great to be back!

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial
gifts to my ministry! Please respond to this email
letting me know how I can be praying for you.

 
Ways to pray:

1. Praise God for a smooth transition back to
life in Thailand.

2. For the spiritual growth of the US students
that are here.

3. For many Thai students to sign up to attend
an upcoming fall retreat we will be hosting.

4. For all the logistics to come together and
students to engage and connect with our
community through the fall retreat.

5. For unity on my team as we will have one
family leaving to return to the US and two
new intern girls joining our team soon.

6. Please pray for the two incoming girls,
Baylee and Kira, to finish raising the
remainder of their financial support in time
to join us next month.
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